
 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

It has been exciting to see lots of entries for our school logo competition coming in this week. The 

closing date is next Friday, so there is still lots of time to be working on any design ideas. The 

designer will be coming into school the following week to work on the winning design and we can't 

wait to share the finished article. 

Well done to Year 3 who went on a walk around Chorley, looking for inspiration for their latest DT 

project. Your behaviour was fantastic! Thank you very much to the parents who volunteered their 

time to help out. 

Well done also to three of our Year 5 children: Zoya, Henry and Max, who represented school 

fantastically as St. James' Children's Conference earlier in the week. 

Next week we are looking forward to celebrating World Book Day. We have an exciting day planned 

with the children taking part in lots of different book themed activities around the school, working 

with different teachers and children from different age groups. Don't forget, we would love to see 

children coming to school dressed as a book character. 

We are also looking forward to sharing a special lunch with mums and grandmas on Wednesday as we 

celebrate Mother's Day. 

If you haven't already done so, please follow us on Facebook or Instagram to see some of the things 

going on in school. 

Have a great weekend 

Mrs S Price  
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Focus Value of the term 

Our focus value is responsibility—we are responsible in everything we 
do 

 

CELEBRATIONS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RECEPTION Leonardo Rehan 

YEAR 1 Ellie Oliver 

YEAR 2 Alex Abigail 

YEAR 3 Riziah Josh G 

YEAR 4 Cody Imogen 

YEAR 5 Leila Lola 

YEAR 6 Adam & Sayaam Isla 

THIS WEEKS ACHIEVEMENTS 

REMINDER 

Friday 15th March is a non-uniform day for chocolate donations.  



HEADLICE NOTICE AND INFORMATION 

We have been informed of a number of cases of headlice within school.  If we all work together 
on this minor problem, it can prevent things escalating in school without the result of some 
children and parents getting upset. 
  
If a member of staff notices a case of headlice, we may inform you that your child has headlice 
and ask that you clear the problem for them.  In more extreme cases we may ask that you take 
your child home for treatment.  Please check your child weekly.  The best prevention is to tie 
hair up where possible. 
  
To support our parents/carers with how to treat this common aliment, please see below guid-
ance from the NHS website. 
 
 

How to get rid of head lice 

Important 

You can treat head lice without seeing a GP. 

  

Head lice and nits 
Head lice and nits are very common in young children and their families. They do not have any-
thing to do with dirty hair and are picked up by head-to-head contact. 
Head lice are small insects, up to 3mm long 
  
Head lice can make your head feel: 
• itchy 
• like something is moving in your hair 
The only way to be sure someone has head lice is by finding live lice. 
You can do this by combing their hair with a special fine-toothed comb (detection comb). You 
can buy these online or at pharmacies. 
  
How to get rid of head lice 

Important 
You can treat head lice without seeing a GP. 

  
Treat head lice as soon as you spot them. 

You should check everyone in the house and start treating anyone who has head lice on the same day. 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice. 

  

  

 Wet combing 

Lice and nits can be removed by wet combing. You should try this method first. 

You can buy a special fine-toothed comb (detection comb) online or from pharmacies to remove head lice and nits. 

•  comb the whole head of hair, from the roots to the ends 



  

  

It usually takes about 10 minutes to comb short hair, and 20 to 30 minutes for long, frizzy or curly hair. 

  

Do wet combing on days 1, 5, 9 and 13 to catch any newly hatched head lice. Check again that everyone's hair is 
free of lice on day 17. 

  

Medicated lotions and sprays 

Ask a pharmacist for advice if you have tried wet combing for 17 days, but your child still has live head lice. 

They may recommend using medicated lotions and sprays. These kill head lice in all types of hair, and you can buy 
them from pharmacies, supermarkets or online. 

  

Head lice should die within a day. Some lotions and sprays come with a comb to remove dead lice and eggs. 

Some treatments need to be repeated after a week to kill any newly hatched lice. 

Check the pack to see if they're OK for you or your child and how to use them. 

If lotions or sprays do not work, speak to a pharmacist about other treatments. 

Some treatments are not recommended because they're unlikely to work. 

For example: 

• products containing permethrin 

• head lice "repellents" 

• electric combs for head lice 

• tree and plant oil treatments, such as tea tree oil, eucalyptus oil and lavender oil herbal remedies 

  

There's nothing you can do to prevent head lice. 

  

You can help stop them spreading by wet or dry combing regularly to catch them early. 

  

Do not use medicated lotions and sprays to prevent head lice. They can irritate the scalp. 

  

There's no need for children to stay off school or to wash laundry on a hot wash. 
 

 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY     

Wednesday 6th March  Mother's Day lunch—details to follow 

Thursday 7th March  World Book Day - Dress up as your favourite character and enjoy a themed 
meal at lunchtime 

Thursday 14th March  Y5 Bikeability 

Friday 15th March  Non-uniform day — for chocolate donations 

Y5 Bikeability 

Thursday 21st March  6.00pm Family chocolate bingo   

Saturday 23rd March  Cross Country Competition and Family Fun Run in Astley Park 

Tuesday 26th March  Parents reading session with Caroline Yabantu 

Wednesday 27th March Easter themed lunch 

  


















